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
Greetings fellow FCF members and Royal Rangers,
Ching! Ching! Ching! The sound ringing off the metal stakes being driven to hold down the primitive shelters.   Skilled frontiersmen setting camp, the sound of nature and the shouting of orders – just like the days of old.  Men and boys working quickly and skillfully side-by-side, watching the sky for signs of the coming rain.  The shelters are up and the fires are a roaring and a smell fills the air of a pot full of stew a cookin, you greet your friends and brothers in Christ and start filling up the lost time since the last meeting.  That’s FCF!

We had such a wonderful time at this Trace.  We were honored to have our FCF National President Paul Walters and one of the National FCF Field Advisors Rick Dostal fellowshipping with our Chapter during the weekend.
Well, the  2016 Fall Trace is now behind us and we will start working on the Spring Trace details.  If you were not there we missed you and look forward to seeing you at the next one in the spring.  
This was a wonderful time of fun and fellowship back in October of 1816.  Once again God had special treats in store for us, deer walking through camp and one of our campers saw a river otter who was quite curious as he was fishing along the Blue Stone River.  
It is such a humbling honor to serve this Chapter as the FCF president.  If you ever need anything please let me know….if I can help I will.  I want to encourage you to visit the  Appalachian Rangers website.  Check it out at www.appalachianrangers.com.  If you are an FCF member please take a few minutes to complete the membership update form and shoot it back to me so I can continue to update our FCF records.  
So what did you miss at Trace?  We were challenged to become better men of God through ministry by Paul Walters our National FCF President and Nathan Mullins our Chapter Scout.
I would not be truthful if I did not say that I was disappointed in the fact that only one non-FCF member showed up. I was so excited to open this opportunity to non-FCF members.  We may try again at another time to get some more interest in FCF so I want to encourage you to continue to watch for those opportunities if you are not yet a member and take advantage of them to excite your Rangers into continuing to advance and gain new skillls.  FCF is such a wonderful tool to open up conversations and witnessing.
We had 10 members and 1 prospective member survive the cool weather and rain during the night.   Our patch this event was in honor of Johnnie “Strong Heart” Barnes and Fred “Hawkeye” Deaver as 2016 is the 50th anniversary of the National FCF ministry.  If you would like to purchase FCF patches for our Chapter I currently have Spring and Fall patches for 2016.  Funds raised by these patches will go to help support our FCF Chapter – once an event is over the patches will be $3.00 each or 2 patches for $5.00.  Just send me an email through the website.with your address.
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We had a new event at this Trace – a “PLUNDER RUN”.  We challenged the members to put many of their skills together safely get their hides to the Fort to sell them.  They had to run with all their possibles and carrying a heavy pack of furs (Thank you Bow Drill for the Roy Croft pack) / First they ran through the wilderness to a spot and throwed a hawk / then they ran further into the wilderness and set a trap and cached their hides for the winter / then they was a running again  and a being chased so they had to throw the knife / they had to get their bearings and had to go find their cache and clear the trap they had set earlier to make sure it was empty / and finally they gathered everything up and then returned to the Fort to sell the furs they had gathered during the long winter.

They was a runnin through a gauntlet with a lot of whoopin and hollerin going on to encourage them.  What a lot of fun it was.  Here’s the winners:

	PLUNDER RUN

	Sticks – 1st Place   2:25

	Bow Drill     2:28

	Mule Shu    2:45

	Grey Fox     2:47

	No Name    2:57

	Stick Shot   3:53

	Silent Rain  4:00


Them be purty funny names that was a winnin all these events.  I wonder what that is about?  You might have to find out whose these guys are byes askin them especially that Mule shu feller.

Our current Scout is Nathan “No Name” Mullins and the Assistant Scout is Alex “Sitting Ram” Whitaker.  Wish these boys well as they continue to help lead this chapter, we have elections every two years, so 2017 is election year for you youngbucks.  Make sure you get an application before next Spring Trace (it is available on the website)and send it in to me at least 1 month prior to the Trace which will be in April 2017.  I also will be needun some other adult staff members – so if’n you be interested in helping lead our chapter send me a smoke signal.  I have openings for Vice-president / Scribe (treasurer) and historian (secretary) at this time.  Please pray about submitting your name, I will need your contact information as soon as possible.
A special thank you to Rick Dostal for enhancing our trace experience by bring some primitive games and entertainment that was shared with the members.  Rick’s camp has challenged me to up my camp’s look and feel – I hope it also challenged each of our members to continue to grow and add skills in the Lord and our Chapter.  Next year is Territorial Rendezvous so we need to look presentable when we go.  I am trying to add drawings to our FCF resource page to give you guys some ideas. 
Sunday morning the camp was broken and the final touches were put on this years Spring Trace.  We ended with breakfast together and a sad heart to see the end come so soon.  Paul 
Walters left us with a final short devotion and then we shared Holy Communion as we closed and wished everyone God Speed until our roads cross again).  From the bottom of your District leadership’s heart….thank you commanders and boys for sharing this weekend.

Please note that I am still needing someone that is able to teach NRA or NMLRA black powder classes to certify those in our District that wish to shoot at FCF events.  If you are a certified instructor or a certified trainer please let me know so we can talk and schedule a class or classes as needed.  

Next FCF event for our Chapter will be the 2017 Spring Trace in April.  The current plan is to have it in Northern WV.  The packet will be up on the website as soon as the location is nailed down.  We will be having an Adventure if I receive any applications.   I will be depending on our members to be present to give them a wonderful experience.  We will have our regular FCF events and competitions.  We will begin to open some skill opportunities to get hands on experience to apply to the Arrowhead merits as equipment is available.  
If you have any questions about FCF or need anything I can do to better serve you please let me know.  Email works best to get a hold of me and receive an answer. You can email me through the website.   I am excited to be assisting in leading this District and look forward to great movements of God during our times together.

In His Service – Golden Vulture
Dave “Golden Vulture” Holbert – Kanawha Chapter FCF President – 838 Garrison Lane, Waverly, WV 26184.  Email: daveholbert@frontier.com  Telephone home: 304 679-5514 / Work 304-580-7440.    
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